
 
Hot Chocolate Club  
Hot Chocolate Club happens at 
lunchtime every Friday. Students 
are chosen by their teachers for 
doing great work in class and they 
are given the opportunity of sharing 
their learning with me in an informal 
setting where we enjoy morning tea 
together.  
 
Congratulations to the following 
children who joined me at Hot Chocolate Club last 
week. 

• Ayla— Grade 2/3 

• Fraoli - 1/2 

• Yerufael & Salma — Prep/1 

 

Botanic Gardens excursion 

A big thank you to the parents and carers who 
came with us on the P-3 excursion last week. 
Having so many helpers made the day a safe, 
educational and enjoyable experience for 
everyone. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Warm Regards, 

 

Julie Large   

 Principal 

Vale Tina McDougall 

Term Two 2023 

Newsletter #3 

Dates to  

Remember 
 

 

Monday June 12th 

King’s Birthday public holiday—
no school 

 

Monday June 19th 

School Council meeting 3.30pm 

 

Friday June 23rd 

Last day of term 2.15 finish 

 

Monday July 10th 

First day of Term 3 

 

Monday July 31st 

School Council meeting 3.30pm 

 

 

Kinder to Prep Transition  

Sessions 

 

Jointly run by Gowrie ELC  

& Carlton PS staff 

 

Tuesday June 20th  

9.30am—onsite CLP 

 

Tuesday June 20th  

7.30pm— Online 

 

Thursday June 22nd  

9.30am—onsite CLP 

 

 

 

 

 

Supervision 

Families are reminded that teachers are on duty before school from 8.45-9.00am      

and after school from 3.15 until 3.30pm. Children should not be  

unattended in the school grounds before or after these times. 

We acknowledge Traditional Owners of Country and recognise their           
continuing connection to land, waters & community  
and pay our respects to Elders past, present and emerging. 

Carlton Primary School Newsletter 
 

Carlton Primary School is a partner in the Carlton Learning Precinct 

Supporting children and their families to succeed in life 

It was with shock and sadness that I received 

the news last Sunday evening, that Tina 

McDougall, the long term principal at Carlton 

Gardens Primary School had died.  

The obituary below was shared in the state-

wide education bulletin earlier this week.  

We have offered our sympathy to our Carlton 

Gardens colleagues, as well as any support 

they might need in these coming weeks and 

months. 

 

I would like to acknowledge the sad and   

sudden death of Carlton Gardens Primary 

School principal Tina McDougall. 

Tina was a much respected and well-liked 

colleague. She was principal of Carlton   

Gardens Primary School for the past 15 

years, and before that taught in a range of 

schools across Melbourne’s west. 

Tina will be remembered for ensuring that 

every member of the school was able to be 

their best. This is reflected in her contribution 

to our school system through the many   

leaders who have graduated from Carlton 

Gardens. 

We extend our deepest sympathy to Tina’s 

family and friends. 

 

David Howes 
Deputy Secretary 

Department of Education 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 

      

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Carlton Primary 

School 
Cnr. Palmerston 
and  

Drummond streets 
Carlton 3053 

Phone: 9347 
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